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Thank you.  It has been a privilege and an honor – and actu-
ally, quite a bit of fun – to serve as President of our wonder-
ful congregation these last three years.  (Note to self:  how 
the hell did THREE years go by so quickly?)

Our community has much to be proud of and much to be 
thankful for.  Over the last several years, we have worked 
together to make a number of structural changes (such 
as Life Cycle and Investment Committees) and physical 
changes (new sound system, new security system, soon-to-
be new bathrooms, etc.) and to tackle a number of assorted 
challenges that have made us stronger and better.  Thanks to 
the dedication and creativity of our staff, our celebration of 
Jewish life has grown deeper, broader and more interesting 
(and, if I may use that word again, more “fun”) with each 
passing year.  And thanks to the efforts of all of us, and 
especially the Meltzner Family, which has contributed over 
$500,000 this past fiscal year, we will end this year in the 
strongest financial shape in recent memory – certainly in 
the last 10 years.

We have also made real progress towards assuring our fu-
ture.  Our Generations Endowment Fund, conceived by 
Sharon Krischer and implemented through the hard work 
of the committee that she and Bernie Bienstock co-chaired, 
has raised over $1 million in pledges – over ¼ of our goal 
– in one year.  And our Investment Committee has invested 
the money that has been paid in so far (and the money and 
our Building Fund and other non-operational accounts) in 
conservative and diversified investment portfolios.

But we have more to do.  We especially need new people 
with new ideas to get involved in running our synagogue.  
As you have already seen, we will be voting at our annual 
meeting on Wednesday, June 13 at 7:00 pm on a slate 
of officers that has unfilled vacancies.   We must get those 
filled.  We also have committees that need new chairs 
and new members to help with planning events, running 
membership drives and generally lending a helping hand.  
PLEASE do not wait for somebody else to do these import-
ant jobs.  The time commitment is not large, and the emo-

THANK YOU!   JOEL KRISCHER, PRESIDENT
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